Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
OIR – Insurance Regulation
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

69O-149.0025
Definitions

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The primary reason for the proposed change is to subject Medicare Supplement rate filings to Rule 69O-149.0025(6)(f), F.A.C., where only Florida experience and medical trend are considered when determining rate increases. Currently, companies utilize nationwide experience in conjunction with Florida experience and medical trend to propose rate increases. However, nationwide experience is not an “apples-to-apples” comparison with Florida experience because Florida uses a different rating basis than most states. Additionally, the definition of Credible Data in Rule 69O-149.0025(6)(I), F.A.C., is being amended to include disability forms with benefit periods less than 24 months.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Health Insurance

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 624.308(1), 627.410(6)(b), (e) FS.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 627.410(1), (2), (6), 627.411(1)(e) FS.
IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, September 2, 2025, 3:30 p.m.

PLACE: 116 Larson Building, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida. To join by telephone, call (850)328-4354 and enter conference ID# 271-652-768#.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ryan Orbe at (850)413-3119 or Ryan.Orbe@floir.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Ryan Orbe, Chief Legal Counsel of Administration, Ryan.Orbe@floir.com, (850)413-3119.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS AVAILABLE AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE.
